
Foreword

In the Berlin communiqué of 19 September 2003 the Ministers of the Bologna Process signatory states

invited the European Network for Quality Assurance in Higher Education (ENQA) ‘through its members,

in cooperation with the EUA, EURASHE, and ESIB’, to develop ‘an agreed set of standards, procedures

and guidelines on quality assurance’ and to ‘explore ways of ensuring an adequate peer review system for

quality assurance and/or accreditation agencies or bodies, and to report back through the Bologna Fol-

low-Up Group to Ministers in 2005’. The Ministers also asked ENQA to take due account ‘of the exper-

tise of other quality assurance associations and networks’.

This report forms the response to this mandate and comes with the endorsement of all the organisa-

tions named in that section of the communiqué. The achievement of such a joint understanding is a tribute

to the spirit of co-operation and mutual respect that has characterised the discussions between all the

players involved. I would therefore like to extend my thanks to the EUA, EURASHE and ESIB together

with the ENQA member agencies for their constructive and most valuable input to the process.

This report is directed at the European Ministers of Education. However, we expect the report to

achieve a wider circulation among those with an interest in quality assurance in higher education. These

readers will hopefully find the report useful and inspirational.

It must be emphasised that the report is no more than a first step in what is likely to be a long and

possibly arduous route to the establishment of a widely shared set of underpinning values, expectations

and good practice in relation to quality and its assurance, by institutions and agencies across the European

Higher Education Area (EHEA). What has been set in motion by the Berlin mandate will need to be

developed further if it is to provide the fully functioning European dimension of quality assurance for the

EHEA. If this can be accomplished, then many of the ambitions of the Bologna Process will also be

achieved. All the participants in the work to date look forward to contributing to the success of that

endeavour.
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